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BRIEFING 
 

 
To: Local Trust Committees  For the Meeting of: Various 
     
From: David Marlor, Director, Local 

Planning Services 
 Date Prepared: June 17, 2019 

     
SUBJECT:
  

Model Radio Antenna Strategy 

 

 
PURPOSE: To provide the model radio antenna strategy to local trust committees for consideration of 
adoption. 

 

BACKGROUND:  

The federal Ministry of Innovation, Science and Economic Development Canada (ISED)(formerly Industry 
Canada),has jurisdiction over telecommunications uses such as radio broadcast towers and cellular 
telephone towers, which are licensed under the federal Telecommunications Act. ISED looks for the land 
use authority to issue a letter of concurrence or non-concurrence with the proposal put forward by 
telecommunications proponents and the consultation process they conduct. ISED recommends land use 
authorities establish a documented public consultation process to guide cell/radio tower proponents. 

Within the Islands Trust, the consultation process on these types of applications was previously guided 
by the Letter of Understanding (LOU, signed October 30, 1996) that existed between ISED and the 
Islands Trust Council, on behalf of Local Trust Committees, for proposed towers of over 25m in height. 
Since ISED updated its Radio communication and Broadcasting Antenna Systems Client Procedures 
Circular (CPC-2-0-03) in 2014 to include a Default Public Consultation Process, the Trust Council/ISED 
LOU was rescinded by ISED under the terms of the agreement. 

When a land use authority does not have an established or documented public consultation process, 
proponents of radio towers must use the ISED default process outlined in the Radio communication and 
Broadcasting Antenna Systems Client Procedures Circular (CPC-2-0-03). 

In March 2016, Trust Council passed the following resolution: 

THAT the Islands Trust Council request the Local Planning Committee to make recommendations 
on policy that includes public consultation procedures and development guidelines for the siting 
and design of antenna systems, which may then be adapted and implemented by local trust 
committees. 

The report, “Model Program for Antenna Systems,” dated May 3, 2018, (Attachment 1) was prepared by 
a consultant (James Van Hemert) under contract with Islands Trust. The report provides a model 
consultation program, land use siting criteria, and model official community plan policies. The report 
also presents a literature review and summary of background materials that were reviewed as part of 
the report’s creation.  

The report was received by Trust Council the June 2018 Trust Council meeting and was requested to be 
forwarded to local trust committees.  This is being forwarded to you now to allow the new local trust 
committees elected in November 2018 to consider adoption of the public process contained in the 
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“Model Program for Antenna Systems”, as well as the policy and regulatory recommendations contained 
in this document.     

 

ATTACHMENT(S): 

1. Model Program for Antenna Systems,” dated May 3, 2018 

Link to IT Web Document: http://www.islandstrust.bc.ca/media/346706/final-model-strategy-for-

antenna-systems.pdf 

 

FOLLOW-UP: 

A brochure is being developed to explain the process and will be posted on the Islands Trust website as 
soon as it is complete. 
 
 

 
Prepared By: David Marlor, Director, Local Planning Services 
 
Reviewed By/Date:  
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